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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

INTRO. NO:  1604-B

COMMITTEE: Civil Service and Labor 

	TITLE: A local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to reporting of workers’ compensation data 
	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Miller, Brannan, Kallos and Lander


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. 1604-B would amend a requirement in the administrative code regarding reporting on data regarding workers’ compensation. Under the proposed legislation, the report would now be issued by the City Law Department (as opposed to the Mayor), in consultation with agencies, and would include additional detailed information regarding workplace physical injuries and occupational diseases, and steps the City will take to mitigate such injuries and illnesses. This report, which is currently required to be sent to the Comptroller, Public Advocate, and Speaker of the Council, would also be distributed to every Council Member. 

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately provided that the report including 2021 data shall be submitted no later than May 1, 2022.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2021
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY20

	FY Succeeding Effective FY21
	Full Fiscal Impact FY21

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$239,332
	$239,332

	Net
	($0)
	($239,332)
	($239,332)



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.  

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that this legislation would impact expenditures in the amount of $239,332 annually beginning in Fiscal 2021 when the first report expanded report is due, representing the combined salary and total benefits of an Administrative Staff Analyst ($80,000 salary) and a Staff Analyst II ($67,000 salary). The fringe benefits offered to each employee increase the cost by $70,575, resulting in a total personal services cost of $217,575. Further, this cost estimate assumes other than personal services costs of $21,757 to provide computers, office space, and other supplies. 
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund
SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	City Council Finance Division
NYC Law Department

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:   	Kendall Stephenson, Senior Economist, Finance Division	
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 	Raymond Majewski, Chief Economist/Deputy Director, Finance Division
				Noah Brick, Assistant Counsel, Finance Division
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the Council on June 13, 2019 as Intro. No. 1604 and was referred to the Committee on Civil Service and Labor (the Committee). The Committee considered the legislation at a hearing held on June 20, 2019 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended twice and the most recently amended version, Intro. No. 1604-B, will be heard by the Committee at a hearing on December 17, 2019. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Intro. No. 1604-B will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 19, 2019.                
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